[image: image1.png]&
“Clarence Kailin
Chapter 25

for P,

S
Ig\\ e
P
& ?

Madison, WI




    Veterans For Peace, Clarence Kailin Chapter 25, Madison, WI       
                       www.MadisonVFP.org
 July 18, 2018, General Membership Meeting Minutes




     Meeting Chair John Fournelle opened the meeting at 6:00 PM, and asked for any adjustments of the agenda.  One item mentioned, but it was on the agenda. The meeting continued.  Jeff Froh read the VFP Statement of Purpose, and the VFP 'hat' was passed. Other members included Paul McMahon, Tom Glassel, Phil Fransen, Fran Wiedenhoeft, Larry Orr, Joan Kemble, and Steve Books. The June meeting minutes were reviewed and approved. 

Treasurer's Report - Paul reviewed the month of June in his report. Donations to Chapter 25 were about $ 2,000 from the newest June funding appeal. The donations were quicker, it seemed, than usual. One anominous donor gave a gift of 500.00 specifically for scholarships.  There were expenditures of mailing, printing, and postage, also funding of the speaker for the Aug. 2nd event, Lisa Gilman. Overall, $ 7, 200 balance on the checkbook. One noteworthy item was a donation via Memorials from Doug Bradley's mother passing at age 99 that were slatted to VFP Chapter 25. The Prairie Farms bottle cap program is at 350 bottle caps.
Committee Reports

Counter Recruiting - no report, Scholarship - no report

Memorial Day - no report, Memorial Mile - no report

Planning Committee - John reported that the WORT radio Kiosk is set up for the Aug. 2nd Lisa Gilman Event. The WORT Promotional Exchange program is also set up. There will be an Armistice Day Program on the Day of  November 11th at the Barrymore Theater similar to last years program to make note of 100 years of Armistice Day, also noted by National VFP. As far as the Aug. 2nd program, Paul has sent out 120 promotion cards of the Aug. 2nd event to VFP supporters. We, as Chapter 25 members, could assist in setting up at 6:00 PM at the Urban League for the 7:00 pm event.  As far as a WORT Access Hour prior to the Armistice Day event, Larry Orr made a motion which was 2nded to have VFP Chapter 25 use that access hour to promote Armistice Day in general, and the Nov. 11th event at the Barrymore Theater. The motion passed.

Fran reported talking with Lisa Gilman, and reported that Lisa will be sending out various press releases out too. Fran has worked on a press report and a poster to distribute that is on E - mail. Fran will be inviting Doug Bradley, and Craig Warner. She is also in contact with IVAW vet Brian Bieniek, and is circulating flyers in many places as VFW's, and any Veteran related place in the area.
Website - Paul reported that Brad Geyer will be the website person for the VFP website, and he has been working with Todd Dennis.
Tabling - Books reported that 2 boxes of IVAW materials have been donated to VFP Chapter 25 from Todd Dennis, who is moving to Vermont. Tabling is still underway at the Saturday Farmer's Markets on the square.

New Business

National VFP Convention - some Chapter 25 members going! August 23 - 26 St. Paul MN.
Oct. Women's March, Code Pink Divestment Petition - possible endorsement - tabled for now

Annual donation to MQI, Madison Quakers, Inc. - members discussed Mike Boehm's hard work for many years in Vietnam, 20, and it's good to support the program. Many issues being addressed there including Agent Orange related issues. A motion was made and 2nded  to donate $ 100.00 to the cause. The motion passed.

Select August Chair - Jeff Froh

Announcements

John read a list of announcements, future VFP Chapter 25 meetings, and events.
Joan Kemble reported that military discharges are taking place. People are being released after questionable recruiting practices and background checks not taking place. And people being released for being born out of country.
Adjournment
The meeting ended at 7:15 PM. Minutes by Books.
